MINUTES OF THE OLD LYME ECONOMIC
DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION MEETING OF 4/6/11 IN THE
OLD LYME TOWN HALL

Meeting commenced at 8:05 AM in the Old Lyme Town Hall.
Present were Susan Howard, Gerry Foster, John Stratton, Joe
Camean, Heather Gagnon, David Griswold, Frank Oliviera, Bill
O’Meara and Bob Jose.

We discussed the following topics:

1. Real estate news in town included OL Inn under contract as
well as the former Clams restaurant. Listings around town of
residential properties actually increased with the upcoming
spring market. Pfizer continues to shrink facilities and EB
and affiliated companies grow.

2. Hike/Bike trail news showed great progress with the receipt
of $36M from the State to fund the preliminary research for
the trail. We should bring all the related commissions in
Town up to speed on the developments to make them part of
the campaign. |

3. Lab space discussion focused on other labs in Science Park,
New Haven and Cold Spring Harbor labs in NY.

4. Beach news included the inclusion of Frank Maratta into the
newly formed beach committee to help determine the future
of the Sound View area.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:05AM.



